
INT. WAREHOUSE - DAY

LANE walks in. Sees Reed at the far corner.

LANE
You ever hear of something called lunch?

No response. Lane approaches Reed.

LANE (CONT’D)
Hey! You lose your hearing along with 
your common sense. 

REED
There’s something missing.

LANE
Yeah. A double meatball sub with extra 
sauce. But thankfully I know just the 
place we can find one.

REED
You didn’t bring any boxes out of here, 
right?

LANE
This isn’t my first rodeo, Reed. 

Reed finally looks up at Lane. Not much patience or humor 
in evidence.

LANE (CONT’D)
No. I didn’t move any boxes. I never 
touch anything before you give me the go-
ahead. You do realize you’re not my S.O.?

Reed’s eyes shift.

REED
Look at the floor.

LANE
Yeah. Dirty. I guess that goes with the 
whole “warehouse” motif they’ve got going 
here.

REED
Look at the floor next to the boxes, 
Lane.

Lane looks down.

LANE
Something was here.

drm-067-tvc-r-l-warehouse-pilot-scene 1.

© 2017 Acting on Action | Lot 49



REED
And here I was thinking you might not be 
up for this job.

LANE
Hey - when I discovered this place - and 
I hope you picked up on the word “I” - it 
was pitch dark out. Most G-Levels would 
have moved on in 2 minutes. Thankfully 
for you my gut still works.

REED
Well it sure knows when it’s lunch break.

LANE
Damn straight.

REED
And dinner break. And first snack break. 
And second snack break.

LANE
So I’ve got a healthy metabolism. I guess 
that’s the price of being practically 
magical in my intuitions.

REED
You don’t have a hard time patting 
yourself on the back, do you?

LANE
Positive self-affirmations. This whole 
world is more than happy to shit on you. 
I say - fuck it - fuck them. If the world 
isn’t going to recognize what I have to 
offer at least I am.

Reed looks up at Lane. Beat.

REED
What would cause somebody to go to all of 
the trouble of taking just this one box?

LANE
Beyond the obvious - it must have been 
important? 

REED
No, I mean if they didn’t want anyone to 
find it, or even know that it was here - 
why not just move one of these boxes onto 
the floor in it’s place?
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